
UNITED  STATES  POSTAL  INSPECTION  SERVICE

OFFICE OF COUNSEL

475 L’ENFANT PLAZA, SW, ROOM 3301
WASHINGTON, DC  20260-2101
TELEPHONE:  202-268-7004
EMAIL:  FOIA@USPIS.GOV
FAX:  202-268-4538

March 16, 2022

Mr. Nikhel Sus
Senior Counsel
Citizens for Responsibility & Ethics in Washington
1101 K Street NW, Suite 201
Washington, DC  20005

RE:  FOIA No. 2022-FPIS-00204

Dear Mr. Sus:

This letter is in response to your email dated February 24, 2022, addressed to the Department 
of Justice, in which you requested the U.S. Postal Inspection Service reconsider redactions on 
20 pages of records found in U.S. Secret Service files.

We were asked by the U.S. Department of Justice to review the records again to determine 
whether any additional information could be released.

Based on our review of the previously processed documents, we found that we could release 
the 20 pages of record material with certain deletions pursuant to Title 5, United States Code, 
section 552(b)(6), section 552(b)(7)(C), section 552(b)(7)(E), and section 552(b)(7)(F).  
Exemption 6 protects information about individuals in "personnel and medical files and similar 
files" when the disclosure of such information "would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion 
of personal privacy.”  Exemption 7(C) provides protection for law enforcement information the 
disclosure of which "could reasonably be expected to constitute an unwarranted invasion of 
personal privacy.”  Exemption 7(E) provides protection to law enforcement information that 
"would disclose techniques and procedures for law enforcement investigations or 
prosecutions, or would disclose guidelines for law enforcement investigations or prosecutions 
if such disclosure could reasonably be expected to risk circumvention of the law."  Exemption 
7(F) provides protection to “records or information compiled for law enforcement purposes [the 
disclosure of which] could reasonably be expected to endanger the life or physical safety of 
any individual."

If you have any questions regarding the handling of your request, please contact the 
Inspection Service FOIA Requester Service Center at (202) 268-7004 between the hours of 
8:30 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. (Eastern Time) or by email at FOIA@uspis.gov.

Sincerely,

/s/

Anastasia Washington
FOIA Analyst

Enclosures
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